
 
 

 
 
 
It's great to be able to welcome fans back to Broadhurst Park.  Here are some new club guidelines which 
we all need to follow in this world of coronavirus, in order to make everyone's visit as enjoyable and as 
safe as possible.  The pandemic has given us all a new set of responsibilities, and during this period the 
club are calling on all of us to accept the following guidelines as being crucially important to keep 
ourselves and our fellow fans safe. 

 

 Please don’t attend if you are feeling at all unwell, or have any symptoms linked to Covid-19. 

 At all times, and in all parts of the ground, observe social distancing and avoid close contact with others 

not in your social bubble - including shaking hands, hugs etc.  
 Remember respiratory etiquette – always cover your mouth if you need to cough or sneeze. 

 Wearing a face covering is encouraged, though it's not compulsory. 

 Arrive in good time to go through all the necessary entry procedures, including track and trace 

precautions. 
 Make sure in advance that you know which entry point to the ground you will use. 

 Be aware that random temperature testing may be employed before fans enter the ground. 

 Maintain good hand hygiene – use the many sanitiser dispensers provided and avoid touching your face 

or handles, railings etc. whenever possible. 
 To use any of the ground’s amenities, such as toilets and food & drink outlets, check in advance to 

see which are available, along with those not in use, and plan accordingly. Where necessary, be prepared 
to queue. 

 Make payments inside the ground by contactless card rather than cash if you can. 

 Remain in your seat or in the same area of the terrace as much as possible. 

 If you do need to leave your viewing position, wait for a time when the gangways are clear. 

 If you are seated, when moving past other spectators to and from your seat try and avoid face to face 

contact with them. 
 If you are standing, please stay within your social bubble and remain aware of the movements of others at 

all times. 
 Be willing to respond to any request from staff or stewards to move in order to maintain social distancing 

requirements. 
 We know (well, hope) that there will be moments in the game when we will all want to shout, sing and 

celebrate. Sadly, even at such moments we need to be mindful of the situation we find ourselves in at 
present - please be alert to your own safety, as well as the comfort levels of those around you. 

 If you are attending with others for whom you are responsible, such as children, make sure they have 

understood these guidelines too. 
 


